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Greetings to each and every one of you from the Sunny South.
As I sit here composing this newsletter, I am reflecting on all
the Blessings that have been granted thus far.  We are off to a
fantastic start.  Installations and initial procedures have been
completed.  Brother Darrell and I are already having a won-
derful time.  Our travels have been without incident.  A chapter
that had considered consolidating is reconstructing and is
planning on a wonderful year.  Blessings are all around us!

I am delighted to have been invited to the opening sessions of the Jobs Daughters, Rainbow Girls
and DeMolay.  Each group has their own special roles and goals, but they
are all dedicated to God, family and friends.  In friends, this does not limit
to personal acquaintances, but those around the world.  They are raising
funds for many important causes.  I was touched by Job's Daughters pro-
motion of H.I.K.E. (Hearing Impaired Kids Endowment); presenting a
check to a family.  There are a number of good causes which our youth have
been promoting and raising funds.  Let us continue to support them, as
these youth are our future.

I was very saddened in hearing of the passing of our Brother Jim
Hollingsworth.  He was a very special and dedicated gentleman.  He made
an impact on our Order that will remain with us forever. 

Now that I am back in the real world, I have planted my feet firmly on
the ground and am getting my bearings.  The overnighter with our darling daughters was a delightful
and eventful evening.  These lovely ladies will be giving my instructions and when they come into
your chapters you will understand our reasoning in choosing them to be our "Rays of Sunshine".  Each
one of them have their own personality, are very kind and thoughtful.  

Our projects have been unveiled and the State Chairpersons are getting the information out to the
chapters and district chairpersons.  Multi State is August 10th and the first inspection in the State
is at Connersville on August 17th with the Grand Officers exemplifying the work.

In my closing I wish to leave you with the following quote: “A good memory is one that can remem-
ber the day's blessings and forget the day's troubles.”

God Bless and remember: We are all "Showered with Blessings".

Elizabeth Lashley
WGM



Sisters and Brothers,

I hope that your summer is going well. Mine

seems to be busy and the Grandkids have not been

here yet. 

I have been blessed to witness what our Star

means.  It is friendships, support for one another,

support for good causes and having fun while doing

it.  It is most especially about our belief in God.

Never lose sight of this and He will always shower

you with blessings.

Since I last wrote my first article, we have had a

great School of Instruction and Washington Chapter

and District 2 did great.  District 7 had a great

lunch, they can really cook, and Rollo’s pulled pork

tasted oh so good.  I have been able to go and partic-

ipate in several installations and be with some of my dearest friends.  Becky and I went to

the Job’s Daughters Grand Session and are now looking forward to The Rainbow Girls and

DeMolay sessions.  Let me tell you, the young people involved are on the right path.  The

adult leaders listen to them and are to be thanked for their efforts because these kids are

going to make a difference in their world.  Now it is up to us to invite them to join the Star

and Blue Lodges to help us to grow and become stronger.  If we listen to their input and

work with them, we will have good members that will make us viable for the future and we

can all work for the betterment of our fellowmen.  What a legacy that will be.  Remember,

“Don’t Ever Give Up”.

By the time that you read this our reception will be over.  Becky, Liz, Charlie and I are

looking forward to seeing as many of you that we can.  Then the meat and potatoes portion

of the year starts.  We hope to see as many of you that can come to the receptions and official

visits so we can chat and enjoy each other.  About that time I may

need to know someone that mows grass and pulls weeds.

I close by saying once again “DON’T EVER GIVE UP” and re-

member you are about to get around to it!

Together with love,

Darrell Arthur 
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WINGS OF HOPE

Thank you to all the members and friends of the Indiana Grand Chapter Order of the Eastern

Star who made donations to Sister Sonda’s Special Project – Wings of Hope.  Gifts from the heart

are the best kind and we were able to present the President of Wings of Hope, Douglas Clements,

with a check for $28,397.63 at Grand Chapter.  I want to share with you an email I received from

Anne Volland, Administrative Manager of Wings of Hope.  

Hello Margaret,

Doug called me right after the Grand Session and couldn't wait to tell me about all of the won-

derful women in your organization he was able to meet with last Saturday.   Your ideas were

wonderful!  The planes, stickers, boarding passes, were fantastic and I'm sure your Chief Pilot

will enjoy "her" blanket for years to come.   Never in the history of Wings for Hope has there been

such a unique fund raising event in support of our US based MAT Program.   There are no words

to express enough thanks for the great difference your organization will make to hundreds of

children in need.  

We are honored we were able to help Brady and humbled by the true giving spirit of everyone

who participated in your OES Airways Project to help more children like him.

If there is ever anything we can do to assist you or

anyone your organization is associated with, please do

not hesitate to call.

Kindest Regards,

Anne

Anne Volland

Administrative Manager

Wings of Hope

www.wings-of-hope.org

50 + Years of Bringing Hope

Nominated for the Nobel Peace Prize 

155 Bases in 46 Countries

Thank you all for the successful journey on the OES

Airways. 

Margaret Kroman,

State Chair WGM Special Project-Wings of Hope

(aka Head Flight Attendant, OES Airways)
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Reporters and Stellar Stars

A new Eastern Star year has started.  Worthy Grand Matron, Elizabeth Lashley, has a calen-

dar full of events already in place for the year.  You can learn more about those events by looking

at the Calendar of Events in this issue.

Two topics will be covered in this article, with the hopes of explaining more about them, and

they are Star-Lite District Reporters and Stellar Stars.  Both of these are important parts for the

STAR-LITE Magazine to be effective.

There is a Star-Lite District Reporter in each of the 21 Districts for Indiana Grand Chapter,

with a support staff throughout the state as assistants.  Nancy Pratt, as Editor, receives articles

and proofs the results.  Gail Bailey, as Director, places them in magazine form.  Each edition

then goes to the web person for publication on the Indiana Grand Chapter website.

(indianaoes.org)  The Star-Lite District Reporter no longer has to worry about writing subscrip-

tions for our magazine.  The last report received gave under 60 members with subscriptions paid

and being mailed.  This number will continue to dwindle.  The Reporters can now place emphasis

on attending District events, taking pictures, and writing short articles about those events.  Give

your Reporter a call.  Advise them of the date and special event so they can plan to attend.

When they are unable to attend an event, designate someone to collect the information, and then

forward the info to your Reporter.  They can submit, or help you submit to the Editor.  Electronic

transfer is the quickest and most efficient way for the Editor to receive the information, either as

part of an email or as an attachment.  Articles and photos should be e-mailed to Nancy Pratt, Ed-

itor.  Chapter events and District events are news to Eastern Star members, probably more to

members who now live outside a District or out of the state.  It is our wish that STAR-LITE will

continue to inform our members with the news of the state.   Contact your District Reporter so

that Your news appears in Your magazine, the STAR-LITE.

Stellar Stars has been a part of STAR-LITE Magazine for several years and serves as a means

for members, groups, clubs and organizations to acknowledge, with a monetary donation, indi-

viduals or groups who have made extensive contributions to Indiana Eastern Star.  There are 5

different levels of donation, from 1 star to 5 stars.  Some speculation takes place as to how these

funds are used or where the money goes.  This year we want everyone to know your donations

will be used to pay for the Grand Chapter website maintenance.  This is not just an annual fee.

There is operating time, putting the new documents on-line, updating existing information, and

deleting data that becomes obsolete.  When each issue of STAR-LITE reaches final form it is

downloaded onto the website.  This is completed through the Grand Secretary’s Office because

they oversee the printing of the issues still under subscription and operate the website.  This

year, Amy Ogrentz will be tracking the Stellar Stars donations.  That means she will make the

list and submit the grouping for Stellar Stars to appear in STAR-LITE.  Send your request to

Amy Ogrentz along with a check payable to Indiana Grand Chapter, OES, with the notation:

Stellar Stars. 

You can contact the Editor through the OES website by clicking on Contact Us, then click on

Nancy Pratt and then you can write and email her a message.  She will also forward on any mes-

sages for Amy Ogrentz. 

Indiana Grand Chapter Website:  indianaoes.org

William (Bill) Shoulders, PGP and State Chair of STAR-LITE MAGAZINE
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Sue Midkiff Ends Two Year Reign

Sue Midkiff, the Worthy Matron of Ransford IMH Chapter, has been in office two years in a

row.  She filled a vacancy due to a resignation.  Those introduced for the evening were: Perrietta

Appleton, P.G.M.; Joyce Small, P.G.M. and Grand Trustee; Barbara Heath, 6th District Star-Lite

Reporter; Sandra Heath, Grand Representative of the Grand Chapter of District of Columbia;

five Past Matrons and Past Patrons; Carl Hinshaw, Past Grand Organist; and Derek Lacey, Wor-

shipful Master of Devol Masonic Lodge.

After all the business was completed for the year, Joyce Small, Worthy Matron-elect asked to

take Sue on a journey.  The program used was about the Rob Morris house in LaGrange, Ken-

tucky.  As Sue was presented at each Star Point, a flower of the color was placed in a vase she

held. 

Franklin Bids Leaders Farewell

On June 12th Franklin held

the last meeting for the year with

Linda Beeler, Worthy Matron

and John Haynes, Worthy Pa-

tron.  Special guests for the

evening were: Jonny Beeler,

Grand Secretary; Beulah Jones,

Grand Secretary Emeritus; Lexi

Johnson, District Deputy; Bar-

bara Heath, 6th District Star-

Lite Reporter; Sandra Heath,

Grand Representative of the Dis-

trict of Columbia; Judy Haynes,

Past Matron; Anna Burton and

Richard L. Moore, both youth group leaders at Franklin.   

After all the business was complete, the Worthy Matron had seven men to be honored as fa-

thers and Masons.  They were escorted to the West for a “sweet” gift—a large candy bar.  

After the Closing, a small skit entitled “The History of Golf” was presented by the retiring offi-

cers.  Linda Beeler is an avid golfer and plays every day so Barbara Heath had compiled the ma-

terial for the officers.  They each read facts about golf –known as “gowff” in Scotland.  There were

many historical facts given about the game and some of the vocabulary used in the game.  Did

you know the name “golf” stands for “Gentlemen Only Ladies Forbidden?”  But some thought

that this was a joke gone bad.   At the conclusion Linda and John were given a toy golf bag filled

with golf clubs and balls.  Kathy Moore gave each a monetary gift from the officers.  

In the photo are Jonny Beeler, Conductress; Linda Beeler, Retiring Worthy Matron; and John

Hayne, Retiring Worthy Patron, after learning about the game of Golf.

Star-Lite Reporter Barbara Heath
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Betty Daubenspeck Receives 75-year Award

On a beautiful April spring day, Sister Sonda Schapson, WGM, presented Sister Betty

Daubenspeck her 75-year Award.  Betty was all smiles that day as you can see from the

pictures of her with Sister Sonda and with Jim Brooks, WP.  Betty was initiated into Fishers

Chapter on August 9, 1938, and served as Worthy Matron in 1949 with the late Waldo Bin-

ford.  Betty turned 95 on January 14th, but she is still sharp as a tack and had many mem-

ories to share.

Sister Sonda was gracious to come to the nursing home in New Castle, Indiana, where

Betty resides.  Also present were Michelle Hedrick, wife of the WGP; Tina Vredenburgh,

AGC, and her dad; Mary Beth Alvey, Grand Warder; Jim Brooks, WP of Fishers Chapter;

Edna Baker, Secretary of Fishers Chapter; Cathy and Ivan Sherman, Warder and Sentinel

of Fishers Chapter; and Jim and Karen Daubenspeck, Betty’s son and daughter-in-law. 

This is the second 75-year Award presented to a member of Fishers Chapter in 2 years!

Edna Baker, Secretary

Dear Star-Lite Readers,

Plans are in the works for each chapter in District #13 to give their information to me

as their Reporter. I will attend their events and take pictures if I know when the events

are. If they want to mail their own information to me I will be responsible to see that it

gets to Nancy Pratt, the Editor of Star-Lite.

I am really excited about this and inspire each chapter to participate and make a page

each month from your chapter for Star-Lite. Looking forward to a great year.

Your Star-Lite Reporter

Allie Mae Huber, District #13
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Community Service is Alive and Well in Indiana

This year the WGM has chosen to raise money for the Riley Hospital for Children with her “Karing Kan-
garoo” Project in hopes to provide car seats for the children leaving the hospital.  Our WGP has gotten on
board and have asked the members to donate Preemie items for Riley Hospital for Children.  Even the sub-
ordinate chapters in Indiana have
embraced the “Community Service”
concept.

At Daleville Chapter #568 they
had a yearlong project collecting
monkeys for their police department
and also contributed to the police dog
fund.

I even had a “Community Service”
Project fall into my lap.  When my
great nephew was diagnosed with
Autism, it was not the news my fam-
ily expected to receive.  My niece,
whose husband is in the Air Force
and stationed in England, was in
search of a “weighted blanket” pre-
scribed by her doctor.  She called my
sister asking to find her one in the
States, since they were quite expen-
sive in England; my sister in turn
called me to see if I could make one.
Well one thing lead to another and after making a “weighted blanket” and sending it to England, I was
asked to make more for the children with Autism of military families.  I reached out to my Sisters and Broth-
ers in Eastern Star and suggested this as a “Community Service” Project to chapters that want to help.  The
response has been overwhelming.  I had contacted the Most Worthy Grand Matron and she has encouraged
me with this project.  I had asked her if it would be permissible to place on the blankets the Eastern Star
Emblem along with the member and or chapter that has donated toward this blanket.  These blankets will
then be sent to England to the U.S. Air Force Base Hospital where they will be distributed to those military
families in need of a weighted blanket.  She thought it was an awesome idea!  What is a weighted blanket
you may ask?  

*According to OT (Occupational Therapy) Innovations, therapeu-
tic use of weight is a common treatment option for both children and
adults suffering from conditions such as autism, Sensory Processing
Disorder (SPD), depression, anxiety and other types of mood disor-
ders. In particular, those who suffer from SPD have a difficult time
processing and reacting to the information coming in through the
body's senses.  Weight and deep pressure applied to muscles and
joints provides a calming sensation, helping the central nervous sys-
tem in processing and integrating tactile information and body
awareness.  Weighted blankets are often compared to swaddling an
infant.

This blanket is on its way to England, courtesy of Sister Mary
Jane Evens.  Don’t forget, the Royal Arch Masons have their RARA
project that you can support through our Eastern Star.  They are
funding research on Autism and Central Auditory Processing Dis-
order. 

Dear children, let us not love with words or tongue but with ac-
tions and in truth. 1 John 3:18

Until next time;
Deby Thomas, GGCCM & PGM
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Aloha From Ransford IMH

On Sunday, May 19, 2013, Ransford chapter IMH held their Friend’s Afternoon in Kresge

Chapel at the Masonic Home.  Since Ransford does not meet in a Masonic lodge, we could meet

on Sunday.

The theme was a Hawaiian Luau which was carried out in the festive and colorful decora-

tions.  Many officers and other guests had worn Hawaiian dress.  Sue Midkiff, Worthy Matron,

began the meeting with a poem, “A Friend”.

An addendum was presented by the Worthy Matrons and Worthy Patrons of District #6 for

Debbie Hamilton, their District Deputy.  It was on the Hawaiian theme, too.  First Debbie had to

get ready for the festivities.  She was dressed appropriately for the day in a grass skirt, a flow-

ered lei and even a white shell bra top (worn over her dress).  The six WMs and two WPs spelled

out “MOMMA MOP” which was the theme of the 6th District group this year.  Each read verses

about Debbie Hamilton.  She was given a quilt made by Barbara Brummett from the District

showing a square for each chapter.  She was then asked to demonstrate how to do the hula, but I

won’t tell you what she said.

Introductions of the guests was next: Madonna Meyerrose, PGM, and Alan; Joyce Small, PGM

and Grand Trustee, and Lonnie; Gloria Jonas, widow of Jerry Jonas, PGP; Larry Frost, Grand

Marshal, and Nancy; Lisa Wagoner, DD#4; Debbie Hamilton, DD#6, and Steve; several Grand

Chapter Committee appointments; Sandra Heath, Grand Representative of the District of Co-

lumbia; 6 WMs and 2 WPs; and many Past Matrons and Past Patrons.  The Grand Usher for

D#6, Bob Esarey, was also introduced.

The entertainment for the afternoon was provided by Jerry Cox, “The Singing Hawaiian” who

sang a variety of Hawaiian songs in the two languages and many other favorites.  The officers

then introduced their friends and presented them with gifts.

Barbara Heath, Star-Lite Reporter

Debbie Hamilton, DD#6, dressed in Hawaiian cos-

tume by Wanda Lillyblade, WM of Fortville, and Sue

Midkiff, WM of Ransford Chapter
Nancy Baker, Sue Cheeley, Dwain Baker and 

Barbara Heath – all Ransford IMH officers
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Ransford Chapter Installs New Officers

Ransford IMH Chapter held Installation of Officers ceremonies on Sunday, June 23rd in the

afternoon before a very large crowd.  It was held in the Kresge Chapel at the Indiana Masonic

Home.  Sue Midkiff, retiring Worthy Matron and Lonnie Small, retiring Worthy Patron presided

during the introductions.

Guests present were Madonna Meyerrose and Allen, Perrietta Appleton, and Joyce Small,

Grand Trustee; all are Past Grand Matrons of the Indiana Grand Chapter.  Also present were:

Jonny Beeler, Grand Secretary; Larry Frost, Grand Chaplain and Nancy; Darlene Shepard,

Grand Adah; and Shirley Moore, Grand Martha.

Grand Chapter Committee appointment members present were: Barbara Martin, Karing Kan-

garoo Project; Patsy McKee, WGM Trip to Washington, D.C.; Barbara Heath, 6th District Star-

Lite Reporter; and Doris Bedell, Showers of Blessings Project.  Grand Representatives attending

were: Sandra Heath, District of Columbia; Phyllis Pruner, Utah; and Rita Scales, Massachusetts.

Also introduced were: District Deputy #6 Lexi Johnson and David, 6 Worthy Matrons and Wor-

thy Patrons and numerous Past Matrons and Past Patrons, including three Past Grand Officers

(Grand Organists): Carolyn Blubaugh, Rick Las-

siter, and Carl Hinshaw.

Installing Grand Officers for the day were:  In-

stalling Grand Officer- Madonna Meyerrose,

PGM;  Installing Grand Marshal- Perrietta Ap-

pleton, PGM; Installing Grand Chaplain- Lonnie

Small; Installing Grand Organist- Carolyn

Blubaugh, P.G.O;  and Installing Grand Soloist-

Rick Lassiter.

Joyce Small, PGM and Grand Trustee, was pre-

sented at the altar for installation.  After being

invested with her badge of office, she was es-

corted through a double line of the Worthy Ma-

trons and Patrons holding parasols and streams

of rain drops.  Carl Hinshaw at the conclusion of

his investiture was also escorted through the same escort. 

The floral ceremony for the Star Points was based on the Poem “Footprints in the Sand.”  Each

Star Point was given an Eastern Star box made by the Worthy Matron.  At the conclusion of the

meeting refreshments of sandwiches, chips and nuts with tea and lemonade were served.

By Barbara Heath, 6th District Star-Lite Reporter
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WGM OFFICIAL CALENDAR

Aug 10  Multi-State, Marriott East, Indianapolis

Aug 10  Grand Master Reception

Aug 17  1st Inspection in State, Connersville

Aug 28  D#2 Association Meeting

Sep 7 Grand Organist Reception

Sep 8 Indiana Masonic Home Day

Sep 14   Grand Adah Reception

Sep 21   Grand Ruth Reception

Sep 22   Grand Representative Fall Luncheon

Sep 28   Grand Esther Reception

INSPECTIONS

Baby Dedication 7:10 pm, 

Award of Gold 7:20 pm

Inspection 7:30 pm       

Unless otherwise noted

Aug 17 D#12 Connersville, GOEx.

Baby Dedication 1:10 pm

Award of Gold 1:20 pm

Inspection 1:30 pm

Aug 23 D#16

Aug 30 D#5

Sep 3 D#17

Sep 5 D#18 at Ivy w/ LaFontaine & Wabash 

Luncheon

Sep 12 D#13 Luncheon

Sep 16 D#15 Luncheon

Sep 17 D#14 Luncheon

Sep 20 D#4

Sep 25 D#19 Luncheon

Sep 26 D#20 Luncheon

Sep 30 D#6 Luncheon

RECEPTIONS

Sep 7 Barb Dutton, Grand Organist

Sep 14 Darlene Shepard, Grand Adah

Sep 21 Joanna Hornsby, Grand Ruth

Connersville Masonic Temple

Social 2:00 pm, Program 4:00 pm

Dinner 6:00 pm  Cost $11.00

RSVP by Sep 16th to: Darlene Hill

Sep 28 Jayne Peterson, Grand Esther

Sep 29 Christina Carney-Click

Grand Representative of Ontario

HONOR NIGHTS

Sep 10 Cheryl Wilson

Grand Representative of New York

Sep 24 Mary Moore

Grand Representative of Georgia

If you don’t see all the information that

you need, please contact your District

Deputy or Nancy Pratt, Editor.

Please be aware that on occasion a date and/or

location will be changed and it will be too late 

to make the correction in the magazine.

Thank you for your understanding.
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SPECIAL DATES “2013-2014” 
 

June 9, 2013 Installation of Grand Officers, Marriott East Convention Center 

June 15, 2013 Closed School of Instruction, Washington Chapter #210, D-2 

June 21-23, 2013 Job’s Daughters Grand Session 
 

July 11-13, 2013 Rainbow Grand Assembly, Columbus IN 

July 18-20, 2013 DeMolay Conclave 

July 20, 2013 Worthy Grand Matron / Worthy Grand Patron Joint Reception,  

 Washington High School, Washington IN 

July 27, 2013 Associate Grand Conductress Reception 
 

August 10, 2013 Grand Master’s Reception/ Multi-State Friends Night 

 Marriott East, Indianapolis 

August 17, 2013 First Inspection of the State, D-12; GOE @ Connersville 

August 28, 2013 D-2 Association Meeting 
 

September 7, 2013 Grand Organist Reception 

September 8, 2013 Indiana Masonic Home Day 

September 14, 2013 Grand Adah Reception 

September 21, 2013 Grand Ruth Reception 

September 22, 2013 Grand Representative Fall Luncheon 

September 28, 2013 Grand Esther Reception 
 

October 5, 2013 First Inspection in D-2; GOE  

October 12, 2013 First Inspection D-7; GOE 

October 19, 201 D-7 Association Meeting/Hoe Down D-11 

October 26, 2013 Grand Martha Reception 
 

November 2, 2013 Grand Electa Reception 

November 3, 2013 Nettie Ransford Day  

November 9, 2013 Grand Warder Reception, D-2 

November 16, 2013 Grand Sentinel Reception, D-1 (cst) 

November 23, 2013 125th Anniversary- Brazil #80, D-8 
 

December 7, 2013 District Deputy 2 Reception 

December 8, 2013 “Showers of Blessings” Christmas Party 

December 14, 2013 District Deputy 7 Reception 
 

January 18, 2014 100
th

 Anniversary-Winslow #391, D-2 
 

February 9, 2014 D-4 Valentine Tea, Indiana Masonic Home 
 

March 19, 2014 Last Inspection D-7 

March 27, 2014 Last Inspection D-2 
 

April 3-7, 2014 IMH Project - Bus Trip Washington D.C. 

April 19, 2014 D-7 Association Meeting, 2pm 
 

May 23, 2014 Grand Star Point Honor Night, D-7 

May 30, 2014 Grand Star Point Honor Night, D-2 
 

June 5, 2014 Indiana Grand Court, Order of Amaranth 

June 13-15, 2014 Indiana Grand Chapter, Marriott East, Indianapolis 

June 14, 2014 All Members Banquet- Honoring Brother Fred Rowe, WG Warder 
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We Want Your News!
Star-Lite is YOUR magazine, help keep it interesting!

Let others know of events and upsoming events in

your district and chapter. Check the deadline dates

and submit your information in plenty of time. Re-

member that we need several months advance notice

of your upcoming events to have them published

ahead of time. Please limit your articles to 500 words.

If you are sending articles with pictures please re-

member to identify everyone in the picture.

Effective with the January/February 2012 issue,

we will no longer charge for photos.

DO NOT send the articles, etc. to the Grand Secre-

tary.

Send articles, photos and return envelope to:

Nancy Pratt, Editor

Copy deadlines:

November issue - September 15

December issue - October 15

January issue - November 15

PAID ADVERTISEMENTS

ADVERTISEMENTS are for any busi-

ness, individual, chapter, district, etc.,

that would like to place an ad in Star-

Lite. This can be used for fund-raisers by

steering committees for Grand Officers. If

a profit is to be made on an event, then it

is advertising.

COPY DEADLINE is the same as any ar-

ticle submitted for publication.

COST: $10.00 per ad per issue for 1/12

page or $75.00 per year (10 issues)

Larger Ads

1/6 page  $20.00 1/3 page $40.00

1/4 page  $30.00 1/2 page $60.00

Full page $100.00

SUBMISSION: All items should be cam-

era-ready. Please make checks payable to

IN Grand Chapter

Send copy and payment to:

Stacy Snyder

EFFECTIVE IMMEDIATELY, 

WE WILL NO LONGER

BE ACCEPTING NEW

SUBSCRIPTIONS OR

RENEWALS SINCE OUR

STAR-LITE WILL BE

AVAILABLE TO DOWNLOAD

FROM OUR WEBSITE.

SEE YOUR DISTRICT

CHAIRMAN FOR MORE

DETAILS.

See our new Website:

www.indianaoes.org

You can access

Star-Lite

on our Website now!!!!
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1 Star  $10-$24

In Loving Memory of Margaret

Sandefur. A dedicated officer

and member for 65 years.  She

will be dearly missed by Acton

Chapter #173, District #11.

2 Stars

$25- $49

In Honor of

Lou’s Lambs & Rams D#3

Happy 20th Anniversary to

Our Little Lambs 1992-1993

Momma Lamb (Louaine)

& Poppa Ram (Bill)

3 Stars  $50 - $74

In Honor of the

SILVER ROSES

That planned the first 

luncheon the 3rd Sunday

in September 2006

Jan Warner, Becky Arthur

Mary Hutson, Sandra Weaver

They served as Grand Star

Points

for Ashton/Mills 2005-06 

In Memory of

Joe Fey, Worthy Patron

For 28 years at

Andersonville Chapter #93

District #5

4 Stars  $75 - $99

In Loving Memory of

Floyd Beeler, WP 2011-2012

From Officers and Friends of

Franklin Chapter #439

5 Stars  $100 +

In memory of 

Joe Barton, PP, Acton 

Chapter

For his dedication to our

Chapter, District #11 and

Grand Chapter

From Officers and Members

of Acton Chapter #173 in 

District 11

In Honor of the Elite Group

Known as Silver Roses.

Started by Joy Ellen Kuppler

1990-91

The first pin given was to her

WGP’s wife Gloria J. Jonas

(Frederick/Elmore 1982-83)

I tried to see that all who had

served but not elected re-

ceived one of these pins pur-

chased by my late husband

Richard. My thanks to those

who saw this gesture as one

of O.E.S. APPRECIATION

and LOVE

Stellar Stars is a way to honor or remember an individual or

group for a full year (10 issues). Send Stellar Star requests to:

Amy Ogrentz. Make checks payable to Indiana Grand Chapter,

OES. Attn: Stellar Stars
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is the official magazine of the

Order of the Eastern Star in Indiana. It is pub-

lished monthly except February and April.

Check your address label for errors in your

name, address, and especially the chapter and

district number. Report errors and/or corrections

to Dan Snodgrass at the above address or e-

mail: snodgras@iquest.net
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